
INVITATION TO BID 
 
Notice is hereby given that the City of Happy Valley will open sealed bids from qualified 
contractors for the 
 
2019 SUPERBLOCK PEDESTRIAN IMPROVEMENTS (PHASE I) CIP-02-19 
 
BID OPENING  OCTOBER 15, 2019 at 2:00 PM 
 
FIRST TIER SUBCONTRACTOR  
 DISCLOSURE FORM DUE  OCTOBER 15, 2019 at 4:00 PM 
 
No bids will be received or considered after the time of closing. 
 
The proposed pedestrian improvements project includes construction of four separate sections of   
new sidewalk, curb improvements and three rapid rectangular flashing beacon assembly (RRFB) 
bases and concrete flatwork.  Sidewalk construction includes both planter strip and curb tight type 
for a total linear sidewalk footage of 650 feet.  The project includes approximately 375 linear feet 
of type "C" curb and 275 feet of curb and gutter.  Incidental improvements with the new sidewalk 
sections include storm drainage improvements, paving, retaining wall and fencing construction, 
ADA ramp retrofitting and minor landscaping restoration.  The project also includes installation 
of 3 RRFB concrete bases along with concrete flatwork, signage, striping and ADA ramp 
retrofitting.  The Owner will provide and install the RRFB assemblies except for the concrete base.  
The Contractor shall be responsible for all concrete base procurement and installation, concrete 
flat work, signage, striping and ADA ramp retrofitting for the RRFBs.                      
 
Construction may begin on or after October 30th, 2019 and substantial completion is to be 
completed no later than January 31st, 2020. Once construction on the project has begun, the 
contractor must reach substantial completion within 92 days of commencing activity. 
 
To perform work, bidders must be prequalified with the Oregon Department of Transportation for 
the class of work “Miscellaneous Highway Appurtenances”.  Proof of prequalification must be 
submitted to the City by 2:00 PM OCTOBER 15TH, 2019. 
 
Bidders must be qualified in accordance with the applicable parts of ORS 279C in order to enter 
into a contract with the City.  No bid shall be considered unless the bidder is registered with the 
Oregon Construction Contractors Board. 
 
This is a public work contract subject to ORS 279C. 800 to 279C.870 prevailing rate of wage 
requirements. 
 
Bid documents can be obtained at the City of Happy Valley, 16000 SE Misty Drive, Happy Valley, 
OR 97086, phone (503) 783-3800. Hours of operation are Monday through Friday from 8 AM 
to 5 PM.  Bid documents are also available on the City’s website for downloading. Sealed bids 
are to be sent to Carol Earle - Engineering Manager at the Misty Drive address.  Bids will be 
opened at the Misty Drive address at the designated time. 
 



The City of Happy Valley reserves the right to reject any and all bids not in compliance with all 
prescribed public bidding procedures and requirements, may reject for good cause any and all bids 
upon the finding that it is in the public interest to do so, and may waive any and all informalities. 
 
Carol Earle, Engineering Manager 
CITY OF HAPPY VALLEY 
 
DATED the 30th of September 2019 
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